

Office of Student Affairs

January 22, 2021

Dear Immaculata Community,

Top on the list of Immaculata's greatest qualities is the buzz and flurry of activity that surrounds us every year! Although the COVID-19 pandemic has been a constant struggle for the student activities this year, the administration has remained committed to offering as many 'normal' programs as possible, while maintaining the safety of our entire community. We know that this has led to disappointing cancellations and changes, sometimes at the last minute. We are so grateful for the support shown to us by our community as we continue to navigate this unprecedented time.

We are unable to hold the Junior Prom and Spartan Spirit on the originally scheduled dates. We have also moved as much as possible out of the winter months with the notable exception of winter sports and the spring musical in March. We have tentatively rescheduled these events for later in the spring. Below is an updated list of events for the spring. They are, of course, subject to change based on COVID restrictions at the time. All of these dates can be found on our website as well.

## <u>Updated Student Activities- Spring 2021 SAVE THE DATES!</u>

Spartan Spirit Week- Apr. 13-16
Spartan Spirit Game Night- Friday Apr. 16th
May Procession- Friday Morning May 7th
Senior Prom- Friday Evening May 7th
Freshmen/Sophomore Dance (IHS)- Friday evening May 14th
Senior Class Trip (Theme Park)- Friday May 21st
School Picnic/Yearbooks- Wednesday May 26th
Senior Breakfast- Wednesday Morning May 26th
Junior Prom- Friday evening May 28th
Senior Boat Trip- Wednesday evening June 2nd
(Baccalaureate 6/3, Graduation 6/4)

There are many other events that I did not list. Those events are generally held by the individual departments and perhaps decisions have not been made at this time. Notably, the Garage Sale is not listed. The original dates scheduled for the garage sale, May 13th and 14th, will now be in person school days. This event has some serious COVID related concerns and so we are still working on possible solutions for this event.

As winter turns to spring, we believe that these events and others will be possible. We ask for continued patience as we work to reschedule and in some cases totally reinvent programs and events. In the meantime, please know of our prayers for you and please pray for us as well.

Immaculate Heart of Mary, Pray for Us!

Mr. E. Webber, M.Ed '99 Dean of Students